
Beverly Woods Elementary School

PTA Committee Head Meeting

November 10, 2014 at 8:00am

Present:

Sterling Oliver, President

Ellen Houpt, Vice President
Suzi Purdy, Secretary

Lindy Gignac, Treasurer

Tiffany Martin, Advocacy

Jennifer Briggs, Audit

Kelly Dowdy



Cheri Lowe

Jennie Cvetkovski


Heather Nalls


Heather Carter

April Faucette


Julia Bellamy



Amy Millikan

Trang Schwartz


Barbara Yager


Meredith Starling


Lindy Andresen

I. Meeting called to order at 8:00am (Sterling)
II. Minutes (Sterling)
· The October 6, 2014 Committee Head Meeting minutes were approved.
III. Financial Review (Lindy)
· Invest For Success:  Very close to goal.  Full report from Mary & Amy.
· Technology:  Chrome books and Apple TVs ordered.
IV. President’s Report (Sterling)
· PTA Membership:  100% staff participation in PTA.
· Beautification / Classroom Garden:  Fall veggies looking good.  Foundation grant submitted.  Unfortunately, have had some vandalism (broken tables).  Possibly need to padlock garden.  Will add reminder about respecting garden in e-blast.
· Events:  Please put copies of event flyers in front office.
· Timbertalk:  New contest (Read November) to entice readership.  Winner receives BWE tee.  Had 26 participants.  December deadline is 11/24.
· Spirit Day:  Next  event is Thursday, 11/13.  Wear charity tees to tie in with Inclusion week.
· Room Moms:  Timbertalk has not been distributed by Room Moms yet but will be done this week.  Timbertalk is sent via e-blast and Room Moms to reach more people.
· Marquee:  Need advance warning for information to be included.  Trying to keep timely.  Concern that too much information is on marquee currently.
· Reflections:  Very low participation despite deadline extended to 11/10.
V. Principal’s Report (Kelly Dowdy)
· Staff: New 2nd grade teacher is working with different groups in Reading, Writing, Social Studies / Science and Math based on testing.  Also offering instructional support to 2nd grade team.  Pre-K teacher and part-time speech pathologist have also started.
· Numbers:  We will not be getting a front office staff member (numbers need to be 801).  First grade numbers are a bit high (~24) but since past 20 days can’t get another teacher.  Lauren Phillips will be allocated to help.
· Superintendent:  No comments and will not affect BWE.
· 5th Grade Trip:  Received good feedback on trip as it was very student centered with little down time. Downside were a few discipline and lice issues.  Still on calendar for next year but with some revisions.  Thunderbird easy to work with financially.  Only paid for students who attended.
VI. Committee Reports
· Invest For Success (Amy Millikan):   98% of goal.  $60,000 donations + $13,700 matching = $73,000.  We will be 104% if all matching comes in (100% if only confident matches come in).  Average donation was $203 via check and $159 via PayPal.  Overall average was $165.  50% participation (750 students).  Culling information to answer questions as to why some people don’t give and why donations are down from last year.  Need to encourage friends and family donations.
· Book Fair (Jennifer Briggs):  Using local publisher, Cardinal Lane this year which will allow books from all publishers (not just Scholastic).  Good customer service.  Sign-up Genius only sent to those volunteers indicated on blue sheet.  She and Megan are rolling off next year and looking for replacement volunteers.
· Lunch Room Coordinator (Lindy Andresen):  Sign-ups going well.  Grades K - 2 always full.  3 grade on their own.  Grades 4 - 5 about 50% participation.  Hired monitor but need 2nd monitor to relieve teacher assistant.
· Bingo Night (Heather Nalls):  A few hiccups but overall event went very well.  2nd session had less attendance so kids got more prizes.  Cafeteria not as hot as in years past.  Need to clarify number of games / cards to buy.  Emphasis on fun.  With 2 sessions not as many concession sales.  South Meck / Carmel student volunteers very helpful.
· Inclusion (Meredith Starling):  Inclusion Week going on now.  Had great help with readings during Media Center special.  All specials teachers were awesome.  Kids really enjoyed stickers.  Spirit Day is Thursday (charity tees).
· Science Fair (Julia Bellamy):  Science Fair is end of January.  Resources / requirements sheet will go home November 20th in communication pockets.  Have about 2 - 3 volunteers from blue sheet.  Finding judges comes a bit later.  Will use South Meck AP chemistry students.
· Boys Night Out (April Faucette):  Boys Night Out will be Friday, May 1st.  Holly Johnson thinks construction will be on track for this date.  Need ~ 25 volunteers.  Geoff Palmer & Dads Group will be involved.  May also use South Meck ambassadors.  No photo booth this year to save money on photographer.  Will use iPhone photos and instead use money saved to purchase BWE logo water bottle give-away.  Games will be similar to years prior.
· A Child’s Place (Heather Carter):  5th grade collected 500 deodorants and 4th grade collected 600 pairs of underwear.  3rd grade currently collecting toothpaste.  Grade levels like competition aspect.  Winner for each grade gets to spin prize wheel and teacher gets donated lunch from Chuy’s.
· Bulletin Boards (Barbara Yager):  Currently have Inclusion Week on board.  Added new board in teacher’s lounge for new teacher / staff information.  Invest For Success posters missing from workroom.  Next board could coordinate with angel tree.
· Newcomers (Trang Schwartz):  Tours now listed on website (first Tuesday of the month).  Open House went well and had about 19 families (20 - 25 parents).  January 15th is next Open House.  Sign was stolen from in front of school.  Investigation costs for replacement.
VII.  Meeting adjourned at 8:53am (Sterling)
Respectfully Submitted,

Suzi Purdy

Secretary

